

Sunday, Nov. 7, 1943.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen, Director of Physical Education, University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kan.

Dear Phog:

I'm still trying to figure out why your original letter did not reach me, but I want you to know how very much I appreciate the trouble you have undergone to get the information to me.

George Heighway sent me the copy of his answer to your letter, and it was then that I realized that your letter had been delayed for some reason beyond your control.

Thanks so very much. I have just written Branch McCracken a note, and have told him how co-operative you've been.

With best personal wishes, I remain

Sincerely yours A. Cook